

KENNETH HAIIN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Ben Allen California State Senate State Capitol, Room 4076 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Allen:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Ben Allen May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Bob Archuleta California State Senate State Capitol, Room 4066 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Archuleta:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Bob Archuleta May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012

May 24, 2019

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

The Honorable Steven Bradford California State Senate

State Capitol, Room 2059 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Bradford:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Steven Bradford May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Ling Ling Chang California State Senate State Capitol, Room 4062 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Chang:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Ling Ling Chang May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Maria Elena Durazo California State Senate State Capitol, Room 5066 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Durazo:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Maria Elena Durazo May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAID HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Bob Hertzberg California State Senate State Capitol, Room 313 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Hertzberg:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Bob Hertzberg May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Connie M. Leyva California State Senate State Capitol, Room 4061 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Leyva:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Connie M. Leyva May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012

May 24, 2019

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

The Honorable Holly J. Mitchell California State Senate

State Capitol, Room 5050 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Mitchell:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Holly J. Mitchell May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Mike Morrell California State Senate State Capitol, Room 3056 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Morrell:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Mike Morrell May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Anthony Portantino California State Senate State Capitol, Room 3086 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Portantino:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Anthony Portantino May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 20012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Susan Rubio California State Senate State Capitol, Room 4052 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Rubio:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Susan Rubio May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

IANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Henry Stern California State Senate State Capitol, Room 5080 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Stern:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Henry Stern May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

INICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

IANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Tom Umberg California State Senate State Capitol, Room 3076 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Umberg:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Tom Umberg May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAID HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012

May 24, 2019

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

The Honorable Scott Wilk California State Senate State Capitol, Room 3063

Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Senator Wilk:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Scott Wilk May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Richard Bloom California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 2003 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Bloom:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Richard Bloom May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Autumn Burke California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 5150 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Burke:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Autumn Burke May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Ian C. Calderon California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 319 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Calderon:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Ian C. Calderon May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAIN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Wendy Carrillo California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 4167 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Carrillo:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Wendy Carrillo May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Ed Chau California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 5016 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Chau:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Ed Chau May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Phillip Chen California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 4177 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Chen:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Phillip Chen May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

IANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Laura Friedman California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 2137 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Friedman:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Laura Friedman May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

ATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Jesse Gabriel California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 4162 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Gabriel:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Jesse Gabriel May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

CATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Cristina Garcia California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 2013 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Garcia:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Cristina Garcia May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Mike Gipson California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 3173 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Gipson:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Mike Gipson May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

IANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Chris Holden California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 5132 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Holden:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Chris Holden May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAIN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Jacqui Irwin California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 5119 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Irwin:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Jacqui Irwin May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAIN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

IANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Reginald B. Jones-Sawyer, Sr. California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 2117 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Jones-Sawyer:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Reginald B. Jones-Sawyer, Sr. May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

Supervisor, Second District



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Sydney Kamlager-Dove California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 4015 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Kamlager-Dove:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Sydney Kamlager-Dove May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

IANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Tom Lackey California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 2174 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Lackey:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Tom Lackey May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAIN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

IANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Al Muratsuchi California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 2179 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Muratsuchi:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Al Muratsuchi May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

Supervisor, Second District



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

IANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Adrin Nazarian California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 4146 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Nazarian:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Adrin Nazarian May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

IANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Patrick O'Donnell California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 4005 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member O'Donnell:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Patrick O'Donnell May 24, 2019
Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Anthony Rendon Speaker of the Assembly State Capitol, Room 219 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Speaker Rendon:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Anthony Rendon May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

IANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Luz Maria Rivas California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 2160 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Rivas:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Luz Maria Rivas May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Freddie Rodriguez California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 2188 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Rodriguez:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Freddie Rodriguez May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

ANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Blanca Rubio California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 5175 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Rubio:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Blanca Rubio May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

Supervisor, Second District



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Miguel Santiago California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 6027 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Santiago:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Miguel Santiago May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER



KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION 500 WEST TEMPLE STREET LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

HILDA L. SOLIS

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

SHEILA KUEHL

JANICE HAHN

KATHRYN BARGER

May 24, 2019

The Honorable Christy Smith California State Assembly State Capitol, Room 2002 Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assembly Member Smith:

We are writing in support of the Governor's Fiscal Year 2019-20 State Budget Proposal to expand the California Earned Income Tax Credit (CalEITC) funding.

In recognition of the need to lift County residents out of poverty, our Board has adopted policies to enforce the minimum wage, promote small business development, and combat homelessness. As part of this effort, we directed the Los Angeles County Department of Consumer and Business Affairs to implement a Center for Financial Empowerment (CFE). As part of the CFE's efforts and study of solutions to combat poverty, expansion of the EITC has been identified as a proven strategy to improve the well-being of County residents. According to the CFE's Pilot Demonstration, Los Angeles County has the highest number of EITC filers, yet the lowest utilization in the State. This results in roughly \$580.0 million in unclaimed Federal EITC dollars being left on the table, unclaimed by those who could benefit the most.

The Governor's May Revision proposal would significantly expand the State's EITC and rename it as the California EITC, a cost-of-living refund. The credit amount would be increased from \$500.00 to \$1,000.00 for every family that qualifies and has at least one child under the age of six. The Governor's plan aligns with the CFE's mission to coordinate and align cross-sector efforts to build economic stability and household wealth for low- to moderate-income County residents. The Governor's proposal to expand the CalEITC funding would provide much needed money to low-income families and individuals.

The Honorable Christy Smith May 24, 2019 Page 2

opposed to trying to pay off debt upon receipt of an annual lump sum. This financial stability is essential to helping individuals overcome the cycle of poverty.

Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for your support of our vulnerable communities in need of financial empowerment.

Sincerely,

JANICE HAHN

Chair of the Board

Supervisor, Fourth District

HILDA L. SOLIS

Supervisor, First District

SHEILA KUEHL

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RIDLEY-THOMAS

Supervisor, Second District

KATHRYN BARGER